


Modification 6/97 for S492





Dear SPRINT PLUS48 user,





When you receive the screen message "Please ask your distributor for MODxx/yy " a hardware change is necessary for the device you are attempting to program. Some newer Atmel devices require a capacitor (value 100nF) on the S492 adapter between the Vcc- and the GND-pin.





A qualified Surface Mount Technician must do the required MOD(s).  If you do not have one available, you should contact the nearest Data I/O approved Service Center.  Please note that this is a billable service.





The major concern is that the capacitor has to be soldered with one side directly/pretty close to Vcc. (see the following schematics for deatails)
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	 S492 - bottom view











Note : This modification can not be detected by the Sprint software. The message "Please ask your distributor for MOD6/97" will not disappear in the Sprint software.  Data I/O recommends customers use at least software release A/97 or any newer version to program these devices.
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